2025 Newsletter
RENTS 2025
The management of an estate covering over 18 acres is expensive and increasing in cost.  
However, the Directors agreed not to increase rents in 2025.  They remain at 11p per square meter per year.  This rate will be reviewed for 2026.  It should be noted that Bradford Council’s equivalent rate is currently 40p per square meter per year.
***********************************************************************************
BONFIRE RULES

We are under the microscope as far as bonfires are concerned.  We have been reported to Bradford Council by Beckfoot School.  Attitudes and legislation are changing with regards to air quality.  We have a responsibility to do the right thing and to try and avoid problems in the future.  With this in mind the Board of Directors have decided to continue with the following course of action, with effect from 1 January 2025:
· Extending the existing bonfire ban during the summer months by one month, to 1 April to 1 October - in line with the restrictions applied by Bradford Council on their allotments


· Restricting bonfires throughout the rest of the year, in incinerators only.


· Tenants must not allow smoke to drift on to the road or school premises – if in doubt, DO NOT BURN!  It is potentially a criminal offence to let smoke drift across a main road.
These are in addition to the bonfire restrictions already laid out in the Tenancy Agreement (Clause 18).  The only exceptions are:

· Wood burning stoves/hearth fires in sheds/buildings, which are allowed all year round.

· Traditional Bonfire Night fires (a few days either side of November 5th, depending when it falls)

· Where diseased plants need to be burnt (with Director’s permission)

In addition we ask all tenants to compost green waste where possible – all plots are big enough to have a composting bin/area.  Alternatively, the Council tip on Wagon Lane
takes garden waste.

It is wet, green waste that causes the biggest problem with smoke.

THERE IS NO NEED FOR IT!

All tenants should think carefully before having a bonfire and consider wind direction/speed and the type of materials they are intending to burn.
BANKING UPDATE
Following the Barclays debacle in 2023/4 we have now opened a second current account and savings account with the Cooperative Bank.  As explained at the 2024 AGM, the Barclays current account was reopened and we will continue to use it for day-to-day transactions including annual rent payments.

***********************************************************************************
INSPECTIONS
Site inspections will be held from mid-May to 1st November.  The Directors are under pressure from tenants and people on our waiting list to make certain all tenants maintain their plots to the required standard.  The Directors will issue warnings first and will he terminate the tenancy of tenants not keeping their plots neat and tidy.

***********************************************************************************
2025 SITE SURVEY
We have prepared a brief survey which we need all tenants to complete.  It asks for details of assets on each plot e.g. sheds/greenhouses, fruit trees, composting areas etc.  It only takes a few minutes to complete.  Paper copies have been sent to those with no email – links will be sent to those with email.
The results will be compiled (and shared with tenants) to paint a picture of exactly what we have on-site and will help to inform priorities as far as site management is concerned.

***********************************************************************************
ILLNESS OR CHANGE OF CIRCUMSTANCES

It is important that you inform us if you are experiencing any health issues, or any other changes in circumstances, which may prevent you from looking after your garden. 
Please email secretary@cbagltd.co.uk or speak to any of the Directors.

***********************************************************************************
EMAIL & MOBILE PHONE

For 2025 we have been able to send out 95 rent bills, newsletters and show schedules by email.  That’s 95 out of 110, and it saved over £80 on postage (that’s almost half a skip…) but it could be better!

If you received your bill by post this year but you have an email address please contact the Secretary on:

secretary@cbagltd.co.uk
Email addresses provides an effective means of passing on information – AGM, forthcoming events, security alerts, flood warnings, delivery of skips/manure/woodchip etc.
Equally useful would be a mobile phone number - we still have 9 tenants with no mobile number or email on record.  We have sent out a note to these tenants with the rent bills.
***********************************************************************************
GRASSED AREAS - WILDFLOWERS
A reminder that the tenancy agreement requires all plots to be kept neat and tidy and this includes grass areas which should be regularly mowed.  This does not preclude areas where wildflowers can be cultivated but these should not make up more than 5% of your total plot area.  

The website www.rhs.org.uk has useful information about what constitutes a ‘wildflower meadow’.  We will use this as a reference point for future site inspections.  Unkempt areas of plots will not be accepted and could be in breach of tenancy agreements.
***********************************************************************************

RIVER BANK - ‘NO BUILD ZONE’, RUBBISH CLEARANCE AND TREE PLANTING
Tenants with plots adjoining the river must not erect any new buildings within 5 metres of the bank - this does not affect sheds/buildings already in this zone.  

Further skips will be provided in 2025 to remove rubbish/scrap from along the river bank.  

These actions are part of a wider strategy of maintenance along this important area of the site.  We have also identified a number of large trees which will require pruning/removing and we will be encouraging the planting of small tree species to fill any gaps, to help with the preservation and stabilisation of the banking.

The risk of further flooding is ever present – all of these actions are intended to help reduce its impact.

***********************************************************************************

2025 SHOW
The 2024 show was another success and is to be repeated this year – SATURDAY, 16th August, 2025 - full details are on the Show Schedule sent out separately.
The Annual Show is financially independent of CBAG Ltd.  We rely totally on donations to fund the show.  If you would like to contribute, please contact Roger Golton, Show Secretary, via Lucy.Golton@outlook.com

CCTV
We intend installing further cameras during 2025, positioned on the ‘hub’ building by the track that connects the Boot Area.  This will give additional coverage of this section of the site as well as provide evidence of any smoke-related incidents.
***********************************************************************************

WAITING LIST

We continue to have a waiting list of people wanting to become tenants.  If you have friends or family wishing to be added to the waiting list, please email us at secretary@cbagltd.co.uk
NOTE: if you are an existing tenant and want to take on another plot, you still need to be on our waiting list.
***********************************************************************************

SKIPS
There is still a lot of rubbish on the site, particularly plastics and glass, which needs to be removed.  We will provide further skips during 2025 where budgets allow but the current price of a standard skip is £175.  If we were to provide one skip a month it would use almost a third of our annual income. There is clearly a pent-up demand but we can’t meet that by providing sufficient skips (without a significant rent rise).  Where at all possible tenants should take rubbish to Dowley Gap tip.
***********************************************************************************

BOUNDARY HEDGES
Tenants are reminded that, where they have any type of hedging along the perimeter of their plots, it is their responsibility to maintain them.  No hedging should exceed 5 feet in height and it should not restrict access to paths, the main tracks or intrude on neighbouring plots.

Some hedging, particularly in proximity to CCTV cameras may need to be less than 5 feet in height.  Where this is the case, individual tenants will be notified by the Directors.

***********************************************************************************
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